P65. Extension to Dwellinghouse at 11 Callendar Park View, Falkirk FK1 1SX
for Mr Shraz Khaliq - P/16/0385/FUL (Continuation)

With reference to Minute of Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 14
September 2016 (Paragraph P52 refers), Committee (a) gave further
consideration to a report to that meeting by the Director of Development
Services; and (b) considered an additional report by the said Director on an
application for full planning permission for the two storey extension to a
modern two storey detached dwellinghouse incorporating the existing
domestic garage and including on the ground floor a study room with a front
entrance area and on the first floor accommodating two additional bedrooms
and a shower room.

Decision
The Committee agreed to refuse planning permission on the basis that:-

(1) The proposed two storey extension by reason of its overall scale,
massing and location in relation to neighbouring properties and
to the north on Cromwell Road would have an unacceptable
adverse visual impact on the amenity of these properties and the
surrounding area. The proposed extension is therefore contrary
to HSGO7 of the Falkirk Local Development Plan to HSG07
'Residential Extensions and Alterations' of the Falkirk Local
Development Plan and Falkirk Council's Supplementary Guidance
SGO03 'Residential Extensions and Alterations’.

(2) The proposed two storey extension due to its overall size and
proximity to the neighbouring dwellings on Cromwell Road would
overshadow neighbouring gardens which would have an
unacceptable overbearing impact on the residential amenity of
neighbouring properties. The proposed extension is therefore
contrary to HSGO07 'Residential Extensions and Alterations' of the
Falkirk Local Development Plan and Falkirk Council’s
Supplementary Guidance SG03 'Residential Extensions and
Alterations'.

(3) The proposed two storey extension due to its proximity to
neighbouring dwellings on Cromwell Road and positioning of
windows would overlook the neighbouring gardens and habitable
rooms which would therefore have a detrimental impact on the
privacy of the neighbouring properties. The proposed extension
is therefore contrary to HSG07 'Residential Extensions and
Alterations' of the Falkirk Local Development Plan and Falkirk
Council's Supplementary Guidance SG03 'Residential Extensions
and Alterations’.



